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Message from our Administration 
Dear Parents/guardians, 

 

Welcome 2021! 2020 was exceptionally challenging and we want to thank all our students and families for their resili-
ency and creativity. We wish everyone a happy and a healthy new year! 

We are currently in rotation #8 for the Thornlea’s adaptive model.  A reminder to all our families that the morning ses-
sion of the adaptive model is for both cohorts and takes place from 8:50 – 11:20 am every morning.  Rotation #8 will 
end on January 29. 

 

Timetables for Semester 2 

The board has determined the number of students that will be attending Thornlea’s adaptive model for semester 2. 
Based on this number Thornlea’s teaching sections have been cut by 49.  Having carefully reviewed our students’ aca-
demic needs and pathway aspirations, we have created a new timetable for semester 2.  During the last two weeks, 
guidance and administration have been diligently working to timetable students into their requested courses and to 
address all requests. On Friday January 22, timetables will be shared with students via teach assist and via additional 
email. 

On Monday, January 25th we will open the process for timetable changes and share with you a new bit.ly link for stu-
dents to submit their timetable requests.  

 

To help with timetable needs of all students in YRDSB the board is offering additional opportunities for students to earn 
their Gr. 11 and Gr. 12 credits through Night School and Night School e-learning and Day School e-learning. If your child 
is interested in taking one of these courses please connect with guidance through bit.ly/Thornlea or email their guid-
ance counsellor directly. Night School registration has opened on January 4th through myPathway planner.  Night 
School e-learning registration opened on Dec. 7th and will stay open until February 10th, 2021.  

 
School Council Meeting  

All families are cordially invited to attend our next School Council session on Monday January 18th at 7:00 pm where 
our principal, Mr. Joe Foti will explain the timetable process and answer any questions that you might have. We want 
to thank-you for your patience as we continue to navigate this process.   

 
Course selection for 2021-2022 academic year 

 
We wanted to let you know that our Course Selection process this year will once again take place through our interac-
tive online education and career/life planning platform called myBlueprint.  

Choosing the right courses is very important – especially because students are prompted to think about their career 
aspirations and acquire new skills and knowledge through a variety of elective courses that we offer at Thorlea. 
Course selection may also be the time to have a discussion with your child on where they are most engaged in their 
learning and where they see themselves in a year from now.  Guidance recognizes that choosing courses may be stress-
ful for you and your child and is available to answer questions and help in this process.    

 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Courses.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Winter-Catalogue.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Day-School-e-Learning.aspx
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Guidance will host virtual grade specific presentations during the month of February to help our students navigate the 
course selection process.  Regardless of whether your child is attending the Thornlea’s adaptive model of virtual school, 
these presentations are important to attend. 

All information will be shared in the guidance google classrooms.  Please encourage your child to enroll in their grade 
specific classroom. 

 

 

 

Our master list of courses is available on our website: http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/
Course-Offerings.aspx 

 

Students will be able to begin locking their courses on February 16th and all course selection must be completed by Fri-
day, February 24th. 

 

Upcoming Dates 

As a reminder for students applying to university, online application should be completed by January 15th.  This is an 
equal consideration date. Students applying to college should apply before February 1st. 

If you have any questions regarding the application process please encourage your child to connect with their alpha 
counsellor. 

 

Sincerely, 

J. Foti, L. Fisher, S. Papadatos 

Grade Google Classroom Join 
Code 

9 6g26xk4 

10 bjvseyj 

11 miroalj 

12 aonjtop 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/Course-Offerings.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/Course-Offerings.aspx
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LETTER FOR FAMILIES 
 
 
 
Dear Families,  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support this school year as we continue to adjust to changing circum-
stances associated with the COVID-19 pandemic. The York Region District School Board is commit-
ted to ensuring our students continue to have effective teaching and learning through access to 
technology, resources and engaging learning experiences and environments.   

To further support students and families, the Board will continue to gather parent/guardian and stu-
dent feedback on learning environments. We want to hear from families and students to better un-
derstand best practices and suggestions for student learning and well-being support.   

We are using an online tool calledThoughtexchange to invite meaningful feedback from our students 
and families. The current Thoughtexchange asks:  

Students 
 
 What successes have you experienced this school year? What supports do you feel will  in
 crease your learning and engagement experiences? Please provide any additional comments 
 or suggestions you feel may help us when considering the improvement of your learning ex
 periences.  
 
 Families   

 What successes has your child experienced this school year? What supports do you feel 
 will increase your child’s learning and engagement experiences? Please provide any addition
 al comments or suggestions you feel may help us when considering the improvement of your 
 child’s learning experience. 

 
To participate and learn more, please visit the YRDSB website. 

This opportunity closes on Wednesday, January 20 at 11:59 p.m.  

Thank you again for your ongoing support. 

As always, please continue to visit www.yrdsb.ca/covid19 for school-board information and 
www.york.ca/coronavirus for public health information.  

Sincerely, 

Joe Foti, Principal 

 

https://my.thoughtexchange.com/scroll/477850512
https://my.thoughtexchange.com/scroll/606191565
http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/Departments/Research/Pages/Online-Consultation-2020-2021-School-Year.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/covid19
http://www.york.ca/coronavirus
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York Region District School Board Information 

YRDSB Mental Health and Addictions Newsletter Returning to Virtual Learning after the Winter Break:  

As a result of a provincially mandated lockdown due to rising COVID -19 cases across the province, we have returned to 

virtual learning that will continue until February 10. Although this presents a challenge for some and disappointment 

for others, our focus remains on how to keep one another physically healthy and maintain social connections and men-

tal health while distance learning. This month’s edition of our Mental Health newsletter will focus on some suggestions 

of ways to stay socially connected during this continued time of physical distancing. Please refer to the additional flyer 

to view the newsletter in its entirety. 

Black Foundation of Community Networks (BFCN) - Scholarship Application Workshop - January 22  

Black students and their families are invited to join us for another online edition of the BFCN Scholarship Application 

Workshop on Friday, January 22, 2021 from 7 PM - 9 PM. 

The workshop is offered free of charge as the goal is to share our collective knowledge so that Black students and their 

families can make informed decisions about post-secondary education. Note that the Scholarship Program Coordinator 

will also be present to answer any questions.  

Please share with your friends and family and encourage them to save the date. The online workshop is free but there 
is limited space available so please register via Eventbrite ASAP: bit.ly/BFCNWorkshopJanuary22 
Registration via Eventbrite is mandatory in order to participate in this workshop. A Zoom link and further details will be 

sent to all those who register. For more information or to share accessibility needs, please contact us at info@bfcn.ca 

or 416-566-2731 

College Information Week for Black Students  

The YRDSB Graduation Coaches for Black Students, in partnership with various colleges, are hosting two College Infor-

mation Nights for Black Students on January 19th and 21st. See their flyer included for further information and registra-

tion link. 

Secondary GSA Google Classroom 

Secondary school students who identify as 2SLGTBQI+ and their allies are invited to join a virtual GSA secondary class-
room. The classroom will be moderated by our caring and dedicated GSA advisors, who will make sure the space is fol-
lowing ground rules, safe space guidelines and confidentiality. The classroom is now open and accepting student regis-
trations. Students must register using their YRDSB GAPPS account. The GSA Google classroom will bring the social and 
educational aspects, and fun of a GSA online. It will include discussion boards, community services and resources, 
group social sessions and various supports as students need.  Code to join: 5czj6na 
Islamic Heritage Student Art Call for Entry 2020/21  

Islamic Heritage Student Art Call for Entry. Theme: Islamic Heritage Month in the Canadian Context with a focus on 

Muslim Canadians past and present who have made an impact in our country.  

Deadline: March 1, 2021. Please check out the attached flyer for additional information. 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/bfcn-scholarship-application-workshop-tickets-131425612545
https://classroom.google.com/u/0/c/MTgzNDkzNzc3NTg5?cjc=5czj6na


7  

 

    

   January 18     School Council Meeting 

 

   February 1     PA Day 

 

   February 15     Family Day (no school) 

 

   February 16     School Council Meeting 

 

   March 15-19    March Break 

 

   April 19      School Council Meeting 

 

   May 17      School Council Meeting 
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Dear families,  

Greetings from the AP committee @ Thornlea. 

Please find below some updates regarding our AP Program: 

Stay safe and take care, 

AP Exams – May 2021- Update: 

Registration for AP exams for this year May 2021 is now closed. 

A new Contingency Plan was announced by AP College Board in case of continued 

school closure in May 2021 

https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/courses/exam-dates-and-fees 

The next opportunity to register for AP exams will be next school year in November 

2021.  

Please check our website for more details & up to date information. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/DeptPrograms/specprog/Pages/Pre-AP%20and%20AP.aspx 

 

Prospective AP Students 

Incoming Grade 8 AP Application: 

Emails have already been sent for all grade 8 students who applied before the De-

cember 15, 2020 deadline. 

If you have not responded yet to your offer, please do so as soon as possible. Simply 

email Ms. Estafanos with your confirmation. 

Our AP application is now OPEN for a second and final round. 

The deadline to apply is Friday January 22, 2021; after which the application will be 

closed. 

If you have any questions, please contact the AP coordinator Ms. Estafanos at vivi-

ane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca 

Thank you, 

AP Thornlea Committee 

https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/courses/exam-dates-and-fees
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/DeptPrograms/specprog/Pages/Pre-AP%20and%20AP.aspx
mailto:viviane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca
mailto:viviane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca
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2021 AP® Primary Exam Dates 

Week 1 
Morning 

8:00 AM Local Time 

Afternoon 

12:00 PM Local Time 

Afternoon 

2:00 PM Local Time 

Monday, 

May 3 

United States Government 

and Politics 
Physics C: Mechanics 

Physics C: Electricity and 

Magnetism 

Tuesday, 

May 4 

Calculus AB 

Calculus BC 

German Language and Culture 

Human Geography 
 

Wednes-

day, 

May 5 

English Literature and Com-

position 

Japanese Language and Cul-

ture 

Physics 1: Algebra-Based 

 

Thursday, 

May 6 
United States History 

Art History 

Computer Science A 
 

Friday, 

May 7 

Chemistry 

Spanish Literature and 

Culture 

European History 

Physics 2: Algebra-Based 
 

STUDIO ART: Friday, May 7th, 2021 is also the deadline for the AP® coordinators to submit digital 

portfolios and for 2-D Design and Drawing students to put together their physical portfolios. 

 

Week 2 
Morning 

8:00 AM Local Time 

Afternoon 

12:00 PM Local Time 
 

Monday, 

May 10 

French Language and Culture 

World History: Modern 
Macroeconomics  

Tuesday, 

May 11 

Seminar 

Spanish Language and 

Culture 

Latin 

Psychology 
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Wednes-

day, 

May 12 

English Language and Compo-

sition 

Microeconomics 

Music Theory 
 

Thursday, 

May 13 

Comparative Government 

and Politics 

Computer Science Prin-

ciples 

Statistics  

Friday, 

May 14 

Biology 

Italian Language and 

Culture 

Chinese Language and Culture 

Environmental Science 
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DUAL CREDIT PROGRAM 
 

 

On-line Dual Credit courses are currently being offered by some of our College partners for stu-
dents to take in semester 2. 

 

WHAT IS THE DUAL CREDIT PROGRAM?: 

The Dual Credit program provides senior students with a wonderful opportunity to have a college-
level experience while in high school. Students can choose from a variety of first-year college or 
apprenticeship courses that count towards both their OSSD and a college certificate, diploma, 
degree or apprenticeship certification – 2 credits for 1 course! Check out our school board’s Dual 
Credit Website for more details: http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/dualcredit/Pages/default.aspx 

 

WHO IS ELIGIBLE FOR THE PROGRAM?: 
Priority for the program will be given to students currently in Grade 12 who need one or two cred-
its to graduate. However, any current senior student who faces challenges in graduating or who 
is in a SHSM or OYAP program can also apply and will be placed on a waitlist before being ap-
proved. 

 

LEARN MORE ABOUT THE PROGRAM: 

There are two virtual information sessions about dual credit programming scheduled by our Re-
gional planning team for all GTA school boards and local colleges on Tuesday, January 19, 2021 
from 12:30pm-1:00pm and Thursday, January 21, 2021 from 3:30pm -4:00pm.  

  

The links to access these meetings are hyperlinked above.   

 
For more information, please contact your child’s Guidance Counsellor. 

 
Thank you  

 
 
 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/dualcredit/Pages/default.aspx
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NmU0MWRiYTUtMjZmYS00NzY4LTkyMTctOTA0ZmRhYjViZmQ1%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22ca92071f-f342-40c7-8385-6997a60526cc%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2220b32eca-ee3e-4818-96f7-bfbbb0b0ad73%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMe
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NmU0MWRiYTUtMjZmYS00NzY4LTkyMTctOTA0ZmRhYjViZmQ1%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22ca92071f-f342-40c7-8385-6997a60526cc%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2220b32eca-ee3e-4818-96f7-bfbbb0b0ad73%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMe
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MDk2MmY2YzAtMjc5NS00ODFjLThjYjUtYTU5ZWI5OWJkMWFl%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22ca92071f-f342-40c7-8385-6997a60526cc%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2220b32eca-ee3e-4818-96f7-bfbbb0b0ad73%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMe
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A friendly message from Thornlea’s Physical Education and 
Health Department: 
 
Are you concerned that your son/daughter is not getting 
enough exercise?  Are you looking for a way to help them im-
prove their mental health?  Exercise and good mental health go 
hand in hand.   
 
Why not enrol them in a Health and Physical Education 
course? 
 
Despite our virtual learning environment, students in our cours-
es are exercising daily and learning how to manage their mental 
health.   
 
Through our classes, we strive to teach our students how to 
exercise safely, build healthy habits (different types of exer-
cise, nutrition, sleep habits, hydration, to name a few) and build 
up a mental wellness toolkit (mindfulness/meditation, strate-
gies for resilience, and more).   
 
If you would like to do some reading on the impact of exercise 
on mental health, the article below is a good starting point 
(from the American Psychological Association): https://
www.apa.org/monitor/2011/12/exercise  

And a more recent article by the New York Times: https://
www.nytimes.com/2020/03/02/well/family/the-benefits-of-
exercise-for-childrens-mental-health.html  

 
Consider having your son/daughter join us in the second semes-
ter or next year! 

https://www.apa.org/monitor/2011/12/exercise
https://www.apa.org/monitor/2011/12/exercise
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/03/02/well/family/the-benefits-of-exercise-for-childrens-mental-health.html
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/03/02/well/family/the-benefits-of-exercise-for-childrens-mental-health.html
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/03/02/well/family/the-benefits-of-exercise-for-childrens-mental-health.html
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http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/International-Languages-Secondary-Program.aspx 

 

 

 

 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/International-Languages-Secondary-Program.aspx
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